

BY EMAIL

February 4, 2022

Ms. Margaret Nanninga
VP Finance & CFO
Kitchener-Wilmot Hydro Inc.
mnanninga@kwhydro.ca

Mr. Jerry Van Ooteghem President & CEO Kitchener Power Corp. jvanooteghem@kwhydro.ca

Mr. John A.D. Vellone Counsel to the Applicants Borden Ladner Gervais LLP ivellone@blg.com Mr. Albert Singh
VP Finance & CFO
Waterloo North Hydro Inc.
asingh@wnhydro.com

Mr. Rene Gatien CEO & President Waterloo North Hydro Holding Corporation rgatien@wnhydro.com

T 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

Dear Applicants:

Re: Application under sections 86(1)(c) and 86(2)(b), 60, 18, 78 and 77(5) of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 for the relief necessary to effect the amalgamation of Kitchener-Wilmot Hydro Inc. and Waterloo North Hydro Inc. and to continue as LDC MergeCo Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2022-0006

This letter acknowledges receipt of the above referenced application dated January 31, 2022. The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) has assigned File Number **EB-2022-0006** to this matter. Please refer to this file number in all future correspondence to the OEB regarding this matter. All information related to this matter must be filed with the Registrar at registrar@oeb.ca.

The OEB is currently conducting a preliminary review of your application. Upon completion of this review the OEB will communicate the next steps in the process.

Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Georgette Vlahos, Advisor, at 416-544-5169 or Georgette.Vlahos@oeb.ca.

Yours truly,

Original Signed By

John Pickernell Manager, Applications Administration